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It has been just over 61 years since the 
historic vote at the National Association 
of Chiropodists’ House of Delegates to 
change the name to the American Podiatry 
Association, which a quarter century later 

became the American Podiatric Medical Asso-
ciation. In the last six decades, our specialty 
has undergone a remarkable growth to evolve 
from a trade to a recognized medical specialty. 
We’ve gone from a handful of six-month resi-
dencies at a time when hospital privileges were 
few and far between to mandatory three-year 
hospital residencies with comprehensive training in rear foot surgery.
	 Despite these advances, an identity crisis still exists. Recently, PM 
News asked its readers, “What term best describes your professional 
title?” Nearly three-quarters of respondents chose either “podiatrist” 
or “foot and ankle specialist”. The final quarter (two of the choices) 

included “surgeon” 
in their description, 
with only a tiny 
percent using other 
terms, such as “po-
diatric physician” or 
‘podiatric physician 
and surgeon.”
	 The terms we 
use also affect the 
ways others in the 
healthcare and lay 

communities perceive us. While there are some proponents of podiatry 
becoming a surgical specialty, PM News polls have consistently shown 
that surgery is only a small part of most podiatrists’ practices.
	 As to the term “podiatric physician”, we believe that that would be 
appropriate only when it is accompanied by a degree change…but that’s 
a topic for another editorial.
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